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19/01/2025  20:47:142024/5777/P OBJ Martin Sheppard I strongly object to this development, which is oppressively close to other properties.

18/01/2025  17:18:502024/5777/P COMMNT Irene Zimmerman Please save this property!

19/01/2025  19:46:302024/5777/P COMMNT DANIELA 

DEIAS This planning permission should NOT be granted.

17/01/2025  16:27:342024/5777/P COMMNT Alice Paucker 

Perlman

The application for the extension proposed for 29 Oval Road is unacceptable and must be rejected on several 

grounds.  First, the construction of the extension would place the historically important and irreplaceable Hilde 

Holger archive, which is housed next door at 27 Oval Road, at great risk.  The archive, which is  of great value 

to the history of dance, contains many fragile works on paper from the 1920's that could be damaged or 

destroyed by dirt and vibrations.  Additionally, the loss of natural light that would result from the proposed 

extension would render it impossible for the archivist to do her work, which has been made so much more 

challenging by the loss of light from the Centric Close development (for which she had to be compensated).  

Finally, the Centric Close development behind 27 Oval Road has already caused major cracking, and 

tunneling, and digging in connection with the HS2 posses a further threat.   Accordingly, the digging and piling 

that would result from the proposed two story extension of 29 Oval Road poses an intolerable additional risk to 

27 Oval Road.   This area was never intended to be overdeveloped in this way.  While the extension may be 

desirable for the residents of 29 Oval Road their plan cannot be permitted to threaten the property and 

activities of the their neighbor(s).  The council should exercise its authority under Article A4(D)  to preserve the 

well being of the area by denying or removing the application.  PS  I should note that although I live in New 

York, I visit Oval Road three or four times a year.  Through these visits I have been privileged to meet and get 

to know Primavera Bowman and to learn about the Hilde Holger archive.

17/01/2025  12:39:102024/5777/P COMMNT Dr Marion Kant Over the past years, I have been helping Ms Primavera Bowan to preserve and organise the Hilde Holger 

archive. Due to the developments at the back of the property over the past years, it is already quite dark in the 

lower floors and we had to carry delicate documents to the upper floors to work on them. But with an even 

greater reduction of natural light from the planned annex of no 29, work in the downstairs floors would be even 

more heavily impaired. Consultations and study of the archival documents and materials undertaken by 

visitors would suffer. For that reason, the application should be rethought and redesigned.

18/01/2025  08:21:082024/5777/P OBJ Szilvia Varnai Ms Boman will significantly suffer from the loss of daylight as the outcome of the 29 Oval Road extension, in 

her ground and lower ground floor rooms.
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